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Ms. Stephanie McGee Azar 
Acting Commissioner 
Alabama Medicaid Agency 
501 Dexter Avenue 
P.O. Box 5624 
Montgomery, Alabama 36103-5624 

 
 

                                                               DEC 02 2014 

 
Re:  Alabama State Plan Amendment 13-016 

 
Dear Ms. Azar: 

 
We have reviewed the proposed amendment to Attachment 4.19-A and 4.19B of your 
Medicaid State plan submitted under transmittal number (AL) 13-016. Effective for inpatient 
services and outpatient hospital services October 1, 2013, this amendment proposes to 
discontinue the Certified Public Expenditure (CPE) program for State and Non State 
governmental hospital facilities and to implement plan authority for an Upper Payment Limit 
(UPL) program for State and Non-State governmental hospitals. In addition, this amendment 
proposes to implement a fee schedule based payment methodology for hospital outpatient 
services with bi annual 6% increases. 

 
We conducted our review of your submittal according to the statutory requirements at sections 
1902(a)(13), 1902(a)(30), and 1903(a) of the Social Security Act and the implementing 
Federal regulations at 42 CFR 447 Subpart C. We have found that the proposed 
reimbursement methodology complies with applicable requirements and therefore have 
approved them with an effective date of October 1, 2013.  We are enclosing the CMS-179 
and the amended approved plan pages. 

 
If you have any questions, please call Dicky Sanford at (334) 241-0044. 

 
                                                                                Sincerely, 
   
                                                                                //s// 
 
                                                                               Timothy Hill 
                                                                                Director 




















































